Affiliated with the National Rifle Association and the
Indiana State Rifle and Pistol Association.

RIFLE& PISTOL CLUB Monthly Business Meeting Minutes and Newsletter

President Don Copple Sr. welcomed all those in attendance. He called the annual business meeting of the
Southern Indiana Rifle & Pistol Club to order at 7:01PM on October 5, 2022 at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.

Attending the meeting were

Ron Bekebrede, Don Copple, Tom Clark, George Eberhardt, Bill Thomas, Mike Kummer, Paul Placke, Jim Denes, Justin Burton,
Ryan Napier, Brian Cox, Barb Rahn, Donnie Abbott, John LeMay, Paul Jackson, Tom Graves, Bruce Lowe, Chris Drane, Derek
Martin, David Barney, Larry Brack, Gary Gardner, Dennis Pruett, Brian Brough, Charlie Davis.

ATTENTION:

Eye and ear protection is Required while on the firing line at all times while using the outdoor range.

If anyone lost a rechargeable battery pack at the outdoor range, contact Drew Rudd at 502-287-2561.

Please do not drive through the fields. The roads have a hard bottom even with standing water. DO NOT DESTROY CLUB
PROPERTY! ANY MEMBER CAUGHT SHOOTING THE METAL PISTOL TARGET CARRIERS OR ANY OTHER
PIECE OF CLUB PROPERTY WILL BE EXPELLED FROM THE CLUB AND REQUIRED TO PAY REPAIR COSTS OF
THE ITEM DAMAGED. Please read your newsletter and/or check the website to avoid going to the Range when a match is
scheduled. Please take your trash home. When entering and leaving the Outdoor Range, lock the chain behind you. Wear your
membership card on your clothing or equipment while at the Outdoor Range. Every member is allowed to ask you for proof of
membership.

MINUTES: President Don Copple Sr. asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to the minutes of the
September 2022 meeting. There were no comments and/or revisions. President Copple declared the minutes approved as is.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Tom Clark reported that end of July Balance in the operating account was $37,780. August
income was $2,172 and expenses were $5092. This expense represents the payment of the club’s liability insurance premium
payment. The end of August balance was $34,859. September income was $477.66 and expenses were $1,215. The ending balance
was $34,121.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS: First readings: Larry Black, Brian Brough, Justin Burton, Gary Gardner, Bruce Lowe, Second
reading: Barb Rahn, Brenden Hobbs, David Harrison, Christopher Drane, David Barney, Jacob Chambers, Rayan Napier, Blake
Herald. Returning Members: James Shelton, Derrick Martin, Brian Cox.

OLD BUSINESS: Paul Jackson reported to the club that the indoor rimfire sporter matches will be held at the indoor beginning in
November. Vice-president Donnie Abbott announced that work on the shooting berms at the outdoor range will begin after the
matches have ended for the season. Once work has started please stay off mounds until the work is completed. George Eberhardt
reported the result of the club combined IN/KY M1 Garand and Vintage Sniper Matches. Indiana M1 Garand winners: Dave Clark
281-5, Drew Rudd 278-5, Jerry St. John 272-4 Kentucky M1 Garand Winners: Mike Korff 280-4, David Harrison 276-3, David
Graham 275-2 Indiana Vintage Sniper Winners: Steve Halajcsik/Drew Rudd 358-9, Jerry St. John/Donnie Abbott 355-4, Andrew
Paeplow/Andrew Beckort 340-1. Kentucky Vintage Sniper Winners: Paul Jackson/Mike Korff 362-4, George Eberhardt/ Kevin
Powell 351-4, Brian & John Roution 312-3. Charlie Davis Reported that 5 shooters participated in the club centerfire varmint match.
President Don Copple reported that the club exhibited at the National Gun Day and the Seymour Gun Shows.

NEW BUSINESS: Don Copple reported that pistol targets are still at the printer and were delayed due to shortages of paper. He also
reported that the club received a notice from IN DNR that new range was being built at Fire Tower Hill. Barb Rahn requested money
to clean and paint the benches at the outdoor range. The cost of supplies was $113.32 and was approved following a motion and
acceptance

MATCH RESULTS: Reported by Charlie Davis

Club Indoor Bulls Eye Pistol;

22 NMC: Expert: Paul Jackson 811-5 Sharpshooter: Devin Copple 781-9 Marksman: Amber Bolen 709-7 Pro Marksman Chance
Voyles 469-3

Centerfire NMC Sharpshooter: Tom Clark 688-4 *NES

NMC Grand Agg: Expert: Sharpshooter: Tom Clark 1425-10

Center fire Handicap Match: George Eberhardt 147

Revolver Handicap Match: Don Copple 174

22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Open Sights:

22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Telescopic Sights: George Eberhardt 88




Carry Gun Match: 3-1/2inch barrel & over: George Eberhardt 107, 3-1/2” barrel and under:
*NES=Not Enough shooters to make an award

UPCOMING MATCHES:

SIR&PC Outdoor 500 yard Practice Match: 10/5, 2-8PM, 10/12 8AM-3PM; 10/19, 2-8PM 10/26 2-8PM, 2-8PM Contact Dwayne
Draggoo at 502-759-0541 or dwaynedraggoo@yahoo.com. The Outdoor Range will be closed to other shooting during those practice
matches.

SIR&PC Outdoor 2700 Pistol Match: 9/27/2022. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or taxmanky(@comcast.net.

CMP M1 Mixed Military 10/22/2022, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 ebbie5313@gmail.com

CMP service Rifle/HP 50 shot non-EIC match 10/15, Contact George Eberhardt at 502-724-8970 ebbie5313@gmail.com

Indoor Air rifle/pistol match: contact Ted Malone at 502-931-1527 coraem02(@bellsouth.net

For a Basic Pistol Course or Seminar on Legal Concepts for Concealed Carry and Self Defense with a Firearm by O2 Gun
Group: Contact Doris Ooley at 812-786-4188 or via email at info@o2gungroup.com for more information.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, November 2, 2022 at 7 PM in the SIRPC meeting room of the Indoor Range located at the

Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 PM. Minutes of the October meeting recorded and transcribed by Drew Rudd and submitted by
Ron Bekebrede.
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